
Board of Canvassers Meeting 

Hopkinton Town Hall, 1 Town House Road, Hopkinton, RI 02833 

July 18, 2022 – 9:00 AM 

 

Present:  Sandra Johansen, Judith Scholfield, Cynthia Davidson; Town Clerk Elizabeth 

Cook-Martin.  

 

The Board certified all the Nomination Papers that were filed by the deadline. 

 

 The Board determined that all three polling places will be open for the September 

13, 2022 Primary and November 8, 2022 General Election: 1402 - Ashaway 

Elementary School, 1402 - Hope Valley Elementary School and 1403 - Hope 

Valley Grange Hall. 

 

The Clerk provided the Board with the poll worker training schedule from the RI 

Board of Elections and advised that the RI Board of Elections will be holding a 

seminar for the Board of Canvassers in August – date to be determined. 

 

The Clerk informed the Board that there may be a question they will need to 

certify for the November 2022 ballot by the August 10, 2022.  She will advise 

after the Town Council makes a decision.  The Board may meet again on Friday, 

July 22, 2022 at 9:00 AM depending upon Town Council action. 

 

The Board adjourned at 11:20 AM.  There were no votes taken. 

 

 

Elizabeth J. Cook-Martin 

                                Board of Canvassers Clerk 

 


